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Hello again, I can't believe it's December already! It doesn't seem five minutes since we put the decorations up in the loft and now it's time to get them out again.

I would like to thank many people for helping me with this issue of 'The Key'. After producing about 20 issues I was starting to run out of ideas and get writers block!, but thanks to Sue and Brad, Barbara Bradley, Pete Tattersall, Paul Charles and Elaine (I don't think I've forgotten anyone) I have had some very interesting articles to share with you. If anyone out there has any ideas or articles for future magazines please feel free to write or e-mail me, it can be about anything such as your hobbies, interests, days out, holidays or maybe we could even start a film or book club. We could share our views and opinions on any films we have seen, theatre performances, shows or books we have read.

If, like me, you are finding it harder to type or maybe have never been able to, I have come across a voice activated package called Dragon software. This software enables you to speak into a microphone and the computer types the words for you, you do have to train it to recognise your voice but I am finding it a great help, for further details take a look at www.nuance.com/naturallyspeaking.  This software costs approximately £80 but is well worth investing in. 
All the committee wish you a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year

Our grateful thanks go to all the following, who helped our branch to raise much needed funds.
Over the last few weeks there have been donations and fundraising from very many different sources.  We need to try and keep up this momentum.  Don’t forget to collect in any counter tins you may have given out!
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£315.00 was given to our branch by the Banks Bowling Club.
We received a donation of £50 from Arriva.
A craft fair at the Guildhall in Leicester brought in £38.45.

A Counter Tin in Footwear collected £22.92

We had two Lottery Wins of £57.00 and £30.00.
£255 was given to us in memory of Carole Sheppard.
Several friends of Marlene Kuhn Sibson walked the West Highland Way Walk in her memory and raised a fantastic £700.00.

The Halloween Quiz Night made a total of £356.00.  At the quiz 
The Winners, Marlene’s friends donated their winnings of £50 back to our branch.  Very many thanks to all of them.

The CGA Charitable Foundation have given us £750.00 specifically for the toilet facilities in our new building.              
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I am sure you will all join me in sending heartfelt condolences to John Sheppard, his three sons and their families in the sad loss of Carole.
I first met John and Carole when John joined us as a volunteer driver when we had the big coach and he took us on some very good outings.  The first time I saw Carole I thought how lovely she was with her immaculate blonde hair.  In spite of her severe disability she always took a great pride in her appearance, of course John was the dedicated carer. Don't loose touch John, still come and visit the Tuesday group.

We heard of another sad bereavement.  Delphine Mullen was a regular member of the Tuesday group and enjoyed taking part and using several alternative therapies especially the meditation group with Val.


A very nice lady who took an interest in other members and would enjoy a chat.  We would all like to send very sincere condolences to Alan and all Delphines family.
Elaine

Loughborough branch November Gems - Computers
 

  There are often free courses to learn how to use computers.  For instance at the library, Age Concern, Mosaic in Leicester, Ulverscroft, and adult education centres. 

  The computer mouse can be altered to suit your hand. 

  Colour, font size, sticky keys, can all be set up to suit the individual by going to the control panel and then accessibility options. 

  The Dragon speech recognition programme was demonstrated.  The user spoke into a microphone and the words appeared on the screen with surprising accuracy. 

  Two free programmes, Google Earth and multimap are very useful for finding directions and seeing what places look like. 

  Househunting can be improved by using the computer. 

  Facebook is one of the many social websites but should be used with care as it is easy to give away information about yourself. 

  Only open e-mail attachments from people we know, as they may carry a virus. 

  Digital manipulation was demonstrated with a photograph of the sock man at the Loughborough fair. 

  The more you use a computer, the more you learn. 

  If you get stuck find a nine-year-old child to help you! 

  Make use of websites like MS Club, Loughborough branch of the MS Society, MS Society. 
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The MS Society is trialling the Big Book Sale in 2009; a new schools fundraising initiative. This concept encourages primary school children to bring story books that they have outgrown into school and sell them on to other children in the school. The recommended date for the Big Book Sale coincides with World Book Day on 5 March 2009, but schools can choose an alternative day that suits their school calendar.

Your branch can benefit from this fundraising initiative by recruiting primary schools in your area. From mid November you will be able to request Big Book Sale packs via our website at www.mssociety.org.uk/bigbooksale, which will be sent out in January. Good luck with your fundraising!

Reviewers wanted

The Information Team at the MS National Centre is always on the look out for volunteers to join our group of publications reviewers. It’s a chance to shape the information that we produce and is a vital part of the work of the Society. The more people who review our booklets, the wider the range of views we can reflect. 

All our information publications are reviewed by people affected by MS during planning and again once a draft has been written. Added to that of healthcare and other relevant professionals, these reviews influence the content of our booklets and website.

We’re also translating Just diagnosed into the below languages, and looking for people to review the translated publications. 

Bengali, Farsi, Gujarati, Hindi, Polish, Punjabi, Spanish, Turkish, Urdu, and Welsh

If you think this is for you, or you’d like more details, please get in touch on infoteam@mssociety.org.uk  or 020 8438 0799 (Monday to Friday, 10am-3pm).
For your diary

Cake Break will take place on Friday 1 May at the end of MS Awareness Week, which runs from Monday 27 April 2009.
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Craft Fair Report
Sunday 30 November ‘08
Martin Weightman and I spent the day at The Guildhall, Leicester, exhibiting handicrafts produced by Martin, Pete Sibson, Ken Blakeman and yours truly.  We had a very interesting and enjoyable day talking to visitors and other stallholders.

The free coffee and tea for exhibitors was most welcome and duly exploited by us as Sunday was a cold and, latterly, a wet day.  Stalls were varied and included work by artists, photographers, people making greetings cards, clocks, jewellery, wooden furnishings, tableware etc., and that was just in the Mayor’s Room where we were ensconced.

The Mayor’s chair, dating from early in the 17th Century was immediately behind our stall and Martin pretended it was one of our exhibits for sale!  On the other side there was a huge open fireplace from a similar date in front of which I displayed a couple of fire screens since a fire had not been lit.  Pity about the fire since The Great Hall boasted a big charcoal fire in their old grate which was most welcome for stallholders and visitors alike.

As for sales, well it could have been better.  Some of Pete’s concrete garden ornaments were sold and a bird feeding table as made by Martin, plus one of Ken’s nesting boxes.  Sad to say my fire screens did not get snaffled up though they did attract interest.  We heard [image: image7.wmf]some coins being dropped into the collection boxes, some of which were in payment for the badges, ‘rubber bands’, masks and other small items we brought along.

Our total contribution towards the Building Fund will be £38.45.
We learned a lot, especially from other exhibitors and look forward to the day when the branch can hold its own craft fair in its own premises.

Martin Lennon

Claimar Care Ltd has recently been awarded a contract by Leicestershire County Council to promote a Carers Emergency Response Service.  This will start in October 2008.  The aim of the service is to identify carers whose caring role is significant enough that if they were called away in an emergency or unable to provide care to a family member/significant other that individual would be put at risk.
Leicestershire County Council would undertake an assessment of the carer’s roll to identify what emergency support would be required in their absence.   Claimar Care would then visit with the individual to ensure that an appropriate contingency plan is in place, and provide them with a 24 hour hotline number should an emergency arise.
 
There is no charge for this service but Leicestershire County Council would assess if the carer was eligible for the service.
 
If you would like more information about the scheme then contact: 
 
Elizabeth Churchill on telephone 0116 2555122. alternatively ask your local Social Services (Care) office for an assessment of need.
 
WELFORD ART EXHIBITION

On the 26 October, 2008 I went to my friends Art Exhibition along with Brad, Frank and Pat.  It is the third one we have been to and they have all been excellent.  Isobel and I used to go to David Smithurt classes at Wistow Garden Centre and the classes were very enjoyable so when David died very suddenly we were all lost.   The class reformed at Kilby Village Hall and as I couldn't get my wheelchair up the steps I didn't go but Isobel carried on also joining Welford Art class.  She has gone from strength to strength and I am now the proud owner of several of her paintings. The Welford group are a very talented group and we enjoy going very much.  They are very friendly and make us feel very welcome.   We had a good look round with the programme we bought for 30p, and Pat and Frank had a chat with the artist of the two paintings they bought.   I bought one of Isobel’s paintings to add to my growing collection.   A percentage of the sales go to the funds to help keep the class going and the charity they support which this year was the Air Ambulance Service which this year raised £350.   

There is also a raffle and in another room handmade cards and prints for sale.   In this room you may also get excellent tea, coffee and cake.

It is certainly well worth going to even if you just look around and is in a lovely village not far out of Leicestershire in Northamptonshire.   I will let you know when next years exhibition is and also directions how to get there.

 Sue Bradbury
 COMMENTS FROM A MEMBER OF THE GROUP

At this present time the group is looking very healthy with 20 members who not only live in Welford but travel from surrounding villages and one member comes over 30 miles to be with us!

This just goes to show what a popular and friendly group we are.   We meet in the billiard's room which is very cosy, warm and relaxing.   I have been a member of the group for over eight years.   When I joined I was looking for a relaxing hobby where I could chat and make friends.   I enjoy working at my own pace and chatting to everyone particularly the member who is sitting next to me. The group is lively whether it be discussing the Art exhibition or deciding what is going to happen next on the

Archers!   We maintain a high standard of work and members have exhibited at Art Galleries, selling their paintings at high prices.

Our annual Art Exhibition is a big occasion for us as we all participate in the event.   We advertise the event extremely well, putting posters in villages, contacting local papers and putting at least four hundred leaflets through doors.   The artwork we produce during the year comes to a culmination at our exhibition.   Many of us exhibit at least ten paintings displaying them on our chosen tables.   We also have card and book stall. I have enjoyed making a variety of cards, especially painting children's 

cards for the stall.  This year I organised the raffle and helped served the teas.  The displays of beautiful fresh flowers and colourful draped stands helped to bring our exhibition to a very high standard. I thoroughly enjoyed the weekend and it was  good to see so many paintings being sold raising over £350 for Air Ambulance.

In the future we look forward to more demonstrations by well-known artists.   The future looks bright for Welford Watercolourists and we will all now be picking up our paint-brushes and working toward our 2009 exhibition!

ISOBEL CULLUM  
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[image: image9.wmf]Things to remember.........

No one is listening until you fart.

Always remember you're unique. Just like everyone else.

Never test the depth of the water with both feet.

If you think nobody cares whether you're alive or dead, try missing a couple of mortgage payments.

Before you criticize someone, you should walk a mile in their shoes. That way, when you criticize them, you're a mile away and you have their shoes.

If at first you don't succeed, skydiving is not for you.

Give a man a fish and he will eat for a day. Teach him how to fish, and he will sit in a boat and drink beer all day.

If you lend someone £20 and never see that person again, it was probably well worth it.

If you tell the truth, you don't have to remember anything.

Some days you are the bug; some days you are the wind screen.

Don't worry; it only seems kinky the first time.

Good judgment comes from bad experience, and most of that comes from bad judgment.

A closed mouth gathers no foot.

There are two theories to arguing with women. Neither one works.

Generally speaking, you aren't learning much when your lips are moving.

Experience is something you don't get until just after you need it.

We are born naked, wet and hungry, and get slapped on our ass ...then things just get worse.

Never, under any circumstances, take a sleeping pill and a laxative on the same night.
 
Are you thinking of having a

good clearout?

If so please donate unwanted items to your local MS shop.

We will collect 

furniture

and bric-a-brac

Phone 0116 2422240
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POOL PHYSIOTHERAPY

AT TOWN THORNS BRINKLOW

I have been asked by the editor of our newsletter to write a short article about the pool physiotherapy I am receiving at present thanks to the Hinckley Branch of the Multiple Sclerosis Society.  I was fortunate to be asked if I would like to receive physiotherapy provided by a qualified pool physiotherapist based at Town Thorns Respite Centre located at Brinklow in Warwickshire.  They have very kindly agreed to fund this for myself for an indefinite period, and I am aware that there are several other people who are members of the Hinckley Branch who also attend sessions. 

At the time of writing this article 6 November I have had seven sessions lasting approximately 20 minutes plus one initial assessment session where Srikant, the physiotherapist, made an assessment as to whether he believed I would benefit from the sessions to be delivered.

The first session commenced 26 July this year.  I did not have a session for two weeks during September as Srikant the Physiotherapist returned to India to get married.  I did ask him to return for my session, his answer came in words that could not possibly be included in this article but in the form of a smile.

He did tell me at the end of my third session that already he detected slight movement in my tendons in my left leg, which has always been a problem since my initial relapse, in 2001.

Who knows I may well walk into one of our Tuesday get togethers, in the future, or maybe even run in!!!  Now wouldn’t that be something!!
At the last session I had on the 1 November, I even managed to keep my left kneecap above the water without any assistance.  Srikant said this was a remarkable improvement and achievement.
I am encouraged and very pleased by what has happened so far.

Hinckley Pete 

Winter warmers - grants from the government

As it gets colder the grants team have received a number of enquiries asking whether we can help with the cost of fuel bills. Unfortunately we can’t but we always recommend that people contact the Warm Front team to discuss the possibility of insulation and heating improvements to their home through a grant from the government.  

Grants of up to £2,700 (and even more in Northern Ireland) are available toward the cost of cavity wall and loft insulation, draft-proofing, hot-water tank insulation and central heating repairs and replacement. To qualify you need to be aged over 60 or receiving DLA, Income Support, Council Tax Benefit, Housing Benefit, Job Seekers Allowance (IS) or Pension Credit. 

There are different schemes in the different nations. Contact the Warm Front team on freephone 0800 316 2805 to ask for more information, or to request an assessment from Warm Front (England), Warm Wales (Wales), Warm Homes (Northern Ireland) or Warm Deal (Scotland). It can take a few weeks for an assessment and the work to be carried out, so call asap before it gets any colder.
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[image: image14.wmf] Strider Midi 4 Plus Mobility Scooter in RED
The Strider Midi 4 Plus is extremely versatile and an excellent choice for both indoor and outdoor use, with the added benefit that the scooter can be easily dismantled allowing transportation in most cars. 

Features 
Speed up to 8 mph
Integral lights, indicators and handbrake 
Exceptional steering and turning capabilities for an electric scooter 
Swivel seat with adjustable width and height armrests 
User-friendly tiller controls 
Stick rest fitted as extra

Maximum User Weight 160kg/25st
Range 25 miles 
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3 Years old, little used v.g.c. Supplied and just fully serviced by Bromakin 

Was £1800 when new

RECIPE

From the Jamie Olivers Sainsbury advert, (Fabulous Fishcakes)

 

Ingredients
[image: image16.wmf]4 Salmon fillets

4 Large potatoes

1 egg

Lemon Zest

Salt & pepper

Olive oil
 

Method:
Place the fillets in metal colander over a pan of simmering water. Cover & steam for 5mins.
Peel the potatoes cut each into about 8 pieces &boil until soft. Mash & leave to cool.

Remove any skin from the salmon, flake & mix with the potatoes, one lightly whisked egg, lemon zest & salt & pepper.

Shape the mixture into 8 fishcakes.

Drizzle olive oil on both sides of the fishcakes & cook on a baking tray in a pre -heated oven for 15 mins at 200c, fan 180c, gas mark 6 or until crispy on the outside & heated thoroughly (make sure its piping hot & cooked)
Serve with salad.

 

Dates for MS nurse
Did you know that an MS nurse, Alison visits the drop-in usually every third Tuesday of the month.  So why not come along, meet some new faces, have a cup of tea or coffee and have a chat to Alison about any queries or worries you may have.  The following dates are when she is next coming to the drop-in.
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Tuesday 20 January
Tuesday 17 February
Tuesday 17 March
You can of course contact the nurses anytime on
0116 2584 700
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EPSON COLOUR INK JET PRINTER

Epson Stylus Colour 660

Daily Use
This printer is free to a good home with maybe a donation to our branch.
Interested?

Please contact Geoff on 0116 2873988

The Leicester & District MS Society does not accept responsibility for any claims of, or condition of any item sold through this newsletter.

Have you any items you would like to sell?
If so, let me know!
The Red Wheelies

"We are a group of people living with MS who are 'walking' Hadrian's Wall on mobility scooters in May 2009.

The Red wheelies (www.redwheelies.co.uk), all of whom have multiple sclerosis, want to prove that life can still be enjoyable after being diagnosed with MS. We want to have fun on our mobility scooters and have formed a scooter formation display team. 

As well as allowing us the opportunity to have fun this has also allowed us to raise awareness and much-needed funds for our therapy centre. 

There are two main aims for the charity 'walk' :

To raise money to help rebuild the Kent Multiple Sclerosis Therapy Centre. The existing Therapy Centre, www.kentmstc.org, is housed in a prefabricated building, which, at 25 years old, is nearing the end of its useful life, and is no longer large enough to accommodate the facilities needed to meet the increasing demands for the therapies provided. 

Working in partnership with Hadrian's Wall Paths - National Trails, www.nationaltrail.co.uk/hadrianswall, managed by Hadrian's Wall Heritage Ltd we are working to create a disabled trail alongside the wall, and so give access in the future to all disabled people to allow them to enjoy the experience of one of the most beautiful areas of the UK. 

To this end we plan to cover the approximate 84 mile length over a two week period. We realise that there will be many challenges for us that must faced in carrying out this unique journey.

We are organising the whole event ourselves and the walk is scheduled to take place between 9th May (when we will be travelling to Northumberland) and 23 May when we will be returning to Canterbury. We are currently working with Hadrian's Wall Heritage Ltd who are planning the disabled path with some input from us.

There are ten of us in the Wheelies and nine of us will be doing the walk with our support team made up of our husbands and partners who will either be walking or riding along with us.

More information about the Red Wheelies and the walk can be found on our website www.redwheelies.co.uk. 

If you need any more information or have any questions please don't hesitate to contact me.

Jackie Weeden - For and on behalf of The Red Wheelies Scooter Display Formation Team

PS. All of the team are over 50 years of age, living life to the full and like setting challenges for themselves."

[image: image19.wmf]QUIZ NIGHT

Thanks once again to everyone who came to the Halloween quiz. 

 It turned out to be a very pleasant evening and thanks must be given to Pete for organising the questions which were mainly about witches, wizards and ghosts etc.  Also thanks to Lois and Norman who, as usual, worked very hard, also to Stephanie and Blaire for preparing the excellent supper for us.

The evening began with Chinese bingo when a bottle of expensive and a bottle cheap whiskey were given as a prize on a trick or treat basis.

At the interval Marlines friends, Alan, Tony and friends presented us with a cheque for £700 which they had raised by doing a sponsored walk from Glasgow to Oban (West Highland Way). Tony's team also won the quiz, the prize being £50, which they gave back to us for our funds, a very generous gesture I thought.  Thanks very much to them.

The attendance wasn't quite as good as last year, I think about eighty people in all.
Looking forward to the next one.

Elaine 

From Russia With Love
Some of you may know Brad, Sue’s husband, well he travels abroad fairly regularly, his last trip being to Russia.  Brad has very kindly allowed me to reproduce his emails in the form of a mini series!
It is now Friday morning and I am using the hotel's internet before breakfast. 

 

Before boarding the train at St Pancras I walked along the platform to take a picture of the engine.  One of the lady conductors saw me and offered to take my picture in front of the engine.  She was very nice and most interested when I told her about our journey to Vladivostock - all by train.  She said that I should take a picture of each train we board - which I have attempted to do.

 

So far so good.  We caught the 9:57 Eurostar from St. Pancras to Bruxelles, where we had quite a wait (helped with a quiche and beer) before boarding the train to Cologne.  

 

As usual I am very much in the minority with my shorts on.  In fact, I have not seen anyone else in shorts to date.  

 

From Cologne we caught the overnight sleeper to Warsaw - we arrived at the hotel around mid-day.  My first experience on an overnight train was very favourable.  Managed about six hours sleep, it was not a particularly smooth ride and you certainly knew when the train went over points or pulled up at any stations.  Our train when it arrived in Cologne was trains all joined together (180 coaches).  Along the route the other two split off at various points, one going to Prague (and I forget the other destination).  

 

The train stations are enormous, and the trains themselves are very long.  I think we have a lot to learn in the UK.

 

Yesterday (around 2pm) we had a three hour walk around the city of Warsaw - we walked around the old city - which was totally destroyed by the Germans during the war.  It has all been rebuilt since then, but in the old original style - mainly using the painting the Canelleto (not the famous one, but his uncle).  During the three hour walk with Marta (our guide) we saw many monuments and plaques relating the Warsaw Uprising - although very young Marta was very knowledgeable and spoke fluent English (having spent two years working in the UK).  To end the tour we all caught a tram back to the hotel.  After a quick refresh we then went out for a meal to a local restaurant - authentic polish cuisine.  I had polish dumplings with three different fillings: cabbage, meat and potato & cheese.  There were 15 in all - but only managed 12!

 

We were all very tired by 9pm and soon in to bed in spite of having little adverts pushed under the door about 'personal services' and the phone number to ring!

 

Well, I am soon to go into breakfast.  We are to spend 2 to 3 hours at the Warsaw Uprising Museum - this seems to be of particular interest to Malcolm and Michael - the museum is new and has won many awards.  We board our next train around 4:30pm this afternoon to Moscow travelling through Belrus.  
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Hi Everyone

 

I am still half asleep inspite of sleeping really well.  Once again typing this before breakfast.  It is now Sunday.  We had a morning in Warsaw at the Warsaw Uprising Museum which was really interesting - I learnt a lot about what happened in Poland in 1944 and shortly after the war - I've bought a couple of CDs and a book for Andrew and Agnes.  We then walked back to our hotel had a light lunch and waited for our transfer to the station.  Caught the overnight sleeper to Moscow and arrived midday.  I am getting used to the overnight sleepers and the procedures on board.  The carriages are two or four berth, but we have booked the two berth ones, although sometimes there is a door between the two.  The beds fold up into the wall when not in use, and then the seats and backrests for day use come out from the floor area.   All very clever.

 

Our taxi driver was waiting for us at Moscow station for our transfer to the Katerina Hotel which is very nice, although the bar and restaurant is very expensive.   After settling in we decided to go out for a walk and get some provisions.  Geoff (the ex copper) decided on a route and we followed.   To cut a long story short we got a little lost - the problem is the names on the map and the street signs are very difficult to read and can be written in two different ways.  We finally got some school girls to show us the way which was via the Moscow Metro - which was quite an experience.  After going on the tube we were very disorientated so decided to get a taxi the rest of the way!

 

From now on we have a guide for the rest of the holiday - i.e. when not on the trains.  So, after breakfast we meet the guide in the lobby at around 10ish.   

 

We stay in Moscow overnight and have another tour of the city tomorrow morning.  I will keep in touch.

 

Love Brad
........ to be continued

Botox

In the Lucky-Dip of Disabilities that is MS, one of my prizes was over affectionate knees*. They were so fond of each other I used to have to force a foam block between them to prevent pressure sores. Then a consultant on the Cannabis Plasticity Trial referred me for Botox injections. (This was my best and only side effect from the trial as I was taking the placebo but didn't even suffer the placebo effect!)

Now every 4 months I pop into the Royal where I have 3 injections of Botox in the inner thigh muscles of both legs. This involves some effort on the part of the nurse and physio and consultant in prising my legs apart to gain access to aforementioned muscles but it does save them a visit to the gym. And it gives the physio and me time to discuss our latest Reading Group books. 

After treatment, stretching exercises are recommended. Within two weeks the muscles relaxed and after the block had fallen on the floor a couple of times the penny dropped that I didn't need it!  I won't be doing the splits with John Sergeant on Strictly, not now he's left anyway, but my legs are more comfortable and I have the fun of people's expressions when I mention I'm going for my Botox on the NHS. At an MS coffee morning my friend apologised that she couldn't take me for my Botox next week, as she had to work. The conversation stopped dead and everyone stared at me…cue mini lecture on medical uses of Botox.

*caused by too much tone in my inner thigh muscles (some folk have to spend hours in the gym to achieve this!)

Barbara Bradley
Putting the pieces together 
Our new microsite, called Putting the pieces together, is for people aged 18-40 who have been newly diagnosed. 

MS is most commonly diagnosed in people aged 20 – 40. It’s important for these people to know that life doesn’t stop when MS starts, and that they are not alone. 

Putting the pieces together is designed to give clear, practical information on key issues like sources of support, working and education, lifestyle, relationships, healthcare, disease modifying drugs and money. It’s also a place for young people living with MS to share their stories and experiences. 

Check out Putting the pieces together now www.mssociety.org.uk/pieces 

[image: image21.wmf]Riser-recliner  Air Comfort chair

By Osteopoise Healthcare  (www.osteopoise.com)

It isn’t an ordinary domestic riser-recliner chair; it is described as an orthopedic compact lift chair designed for pressure management.

Has:  total surfaces air pressure system for long-term pressure
         relief (all the upholstery is air-filled)


Removable seat and back cushions


Electrical lift and recline mechanism

Reclines to more-or-less flat/horizontal

 
Front and rear castors


Rear locking castors


Wall-saver mechanism

Wooden hand knuckles


Back-up battery capability


Easy patient side transfer


Easy to manoeuvre


Easy to clean


Easy to repair and maintain

Dimensions: It is described as small


Outside: height: 1060:mm; width: 750mm


Inside: Back height: 680mm;  Seat depth: 440mm; 
 Seat width: 500mm; Seat height: 480mm

History: It was bought in May 2007 from new at £1800 for a very old lady. She used it for 3 weeks and then became bed-ridden. It was then used by her carer as a sofa for 12 months. It has been stored indoors ever since. It is in excellent condition.

It is extremely comfortable because you are sitting on air cushions. It is upholstered in a very soft rubbery material that is a pleasant shade of petrol blue. You wash it with mild soapy water and dry with a cloth.

It can be taken apart into two pieces which will fit into an estate car. The base is very heavy but liftable with two people.

Any reasonable offer considered, particularly if it is going to someone who needs it.

Contact:  Judith Rodgers   07718153117


I could transport it.

The Leicester & District MS Society does not accept responsibility for any claims of, or condition of any item sold through this newsletter.

Have you any items you would like to sell?
If so, let me know!

Chiropody dates

Julie (our chiropodist) will be visiting us at the Drop-in on the following dates.

20 January 2009

3 March 2009

14 April 2009

Could I politely remind everyone that a suggested donation of £5 is paid for any treatments at the Drop-in.  

Thank you

Alemtuzumab

It would have been hard to ignore coverage at the end of October of the alemtuzumab trial results announced by the University of Cambridge.

For the first time, a possible treatment for MS not only showed the potential to halt disability in people with the condition, but even reverse damage and restore some lost ability.

Naturally this whipped up excitement in the media around the world, and the story featured in almost every British news bulletin that went out on the 23 October - the day of the announcement.

“It was an extremely busy day for us,” said Press Officer, Chris Bentley, “and we were called on for comment on the results by every major broadcaster and most of the national newspapers.”

Results from the trial, which were the mid-way or Phase 2 results, involved 334 people with early-stage relapsing remitting MS.

It found that treatment with alemtuzumab over a period of three years resulted in a reduction in the number of relapses and reduced the risk of the progression of disability over and above that experienced by people receiving interferon beta-1a.


Also, some people who received the treatment were less disabled at the end of the trial; in contrast to worsening disability seen in those people on interferon beta-1a.

Although the results were great news, the MS Society was keen to stress in its response that any potential benefit of the treatment would only be in people newly diagnosed with the condition.

For people who live with progressive forms of the condition, and potentially those living with relapsing remitting MS for a number of years, the announcement meant very little.

Chris added: “The MS Society’s Head of Research, Lee Dunster, gave interviews to the BBC, ITV and Sky and helped to balance the hype with the reality.

“Although it is an excellent step forward in terms of MS research, it is not good news for everybody. Also, the results were from a mid-stage trial into the effectiveness of the drug.

“More research will be needed - and is ongoing - in larger groups of people to demonstrate its true potential.”

For more information on alemtuzumab, see the MS Society’s research news pages online.


TUESDAY

Drop In sessions
 EVERY TUESDAY 11am till 2pm

 Easy access and car parking

 Light refreshments

 and disabled toilet facilities available

 A Voluntary Donation is asked from those   

 receiving Therapies to help offset the 

 Practitioners Fees

 Reflexology, chiropody, manicures and many 

 other treatments available.  See drop-in diary  

 for dates.

Venue:-  St Patricks Church

Beaumont Leys Lane

Leicester
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  Write to:


   email:

   Jane Tindle 

   jane@tindle01.fsnet.co.uk


   45 Melton Road

   Barrow on Soar
  telephone: 01509 414201

   Loughborough

   Leics
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Go on – drop me a line





Please send any articles, jokes, 


poems for the next issue by 


31 January 2009








£495 o.n.o.





Call 01509 416966 after 4:30pm
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